



Dec 06, 2020

## AAU President participates in the meeting of Quality Assurance and Accreditation for Arab Universities

Prof. Ghaleb El Refae, AAU President, participated in the 14th Board of Directors 'Meeting for Quality Assurance and Accreditation for Arab Universities', which was headed by the Secretary General of the Association of Arab Universities, Prof. Amro Ezzat.

The meeting discussed the problems, issues and challenges faced by some Arab universities in adopting distance learning to improve quality, and also to find solutions to face these challenges.

AAU President also participated in the activities of the second conference held under the title: "Quality Assurance and Challenges in Arab Higher Education Institutions", organized by the Quality Assurance and Continuous Development Center of Sadat City University - Egypt, in cooperation with the Association of Arab Universities, Remotely.

The conference aims to introduce higher education institutions to the quality standards of distance education, taking into account the requirements for accreditation of programs in light of the developments in the labor market, and to invest digital transformation in the internationalization of universities, by discussing a number of axes.

The participation of the AAU President in the meeting and conference aims in contributing and supporting the universities in the Arab world, communicating with each other, and enhancing cooperation among them.

Press Release Link